
"The hardest-hit organizations are those that work with residential programs, such as mental health and developmental
disabilities, and also those that work with child care, where the centers must meet a staffing requirement, said Doug Sauer,
chief executive officer of New York Council of Nonprofits..."

 
Read more

https://www.poughkeepsiejournal.com/story/news/local/2021/11/23/dutchess-charities-brace-2022-challenges-while-fighting-pandemic/8586470002/

